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Project overview 

As part of the department’s strategy to address population growth and enrolment demand in the southwest Sydney growth area, 
stage 2 of the Gledswood Hills Public School upgrade is underway.  

Stage 1 was completed in 2020 which included a hall, library, canteen and 24 classrooms. Stage 2 will deliver an additional 20 
flexible learning spaces and an expansion of the existing onsite car parking to 75 spaces.  

Site establishment 

Site establishment to prepare for stage 2 construction will begin in the April school holidays (see site map overleaf). Works will 
include: 

• installing A-Class hoarding around the site boundary 

• setting up site compounds, sheds and amenity blocks 

• delivering construction materials 

• connecting temporary utility services 

• establishing temporary access paths.   

Work will take place between 7:00am and 6:00pm Mondays to Fridays and between 8:00am and 1:00pm on Saturdays. No work is 
currently proposed for Sundays or public holidays. 

Management of construction impacts 

The safety of the school’s students, staff and the local community is our highest priority. We will work closely with the school 
leadership to minimise any disruptions to school operations. Safety measures such as hoardings, signage and separate access points 
will be in place to ensure students are not able to enter the construction site. 

Site deliveries will be scheduled outside of school drop off and pick up times (where possible) and traffic control personnel will be 
on site to assist with contractor deliveries and traffic movement. 

For information about how we manage construction impacts please visit: 

https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/what-we-do/we-build-schools/managingconstructionimpacts.html 
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